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The Powell’s Valley Water District Board of Commissioners held their regular monthly meeting at the 

district office located 31 Adams Ridge Rd on Monday June 12, 2023 at 9:00 am. 

Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore, Superintendent Kendell Knox, Commissioner Babe Howard, 

Bookkeeper Ashley Hood, Randy Ledford. 

Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore stated Chairman Ronald Everman will not be present for the 

meeting that he is out of town. 

Ashley Hood presented the May 2023 sewer financial information for review. Motion was made to 

accept the May 2023 sewer financial information by Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore second 

Commissioner Babe Howard. 

Ashley Hood presented May 2023 water financial information and the May 2023 minutes for review. 

Motion was made to accept the May 2023 financial information and the May 2023 minutes by 

Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore second Commissioner Babe Howard. 

Ashley Hood stated the 2022 audit was completed. There were no deficiencies within the audit. 

Ashley Hood stated she had resolutions from Tara for the Cleaner Water Ballard Branch Pump Stations 

that needed to be signed by the board.  

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated Randy Ledford, Office Clerk Dawn Barnes and Bookkeeper Ashley 

Hood did interviews for outside labor. Randy Ledford stated Marcus Jones is young and thinks he would 

catch on pretty quick to things. He already does some equipment work so he does have some 

background.  

Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore stated per Randy Ledford’s recommendations he makes a 

motion to hire Marcus Jones, second Commissioner Babe Howard. Marcus will be on a 6-month 

probation, starting pay will be $12.00 per hour, after his 6-month probation is up he will start receiving 

benefits through the district and pay will increase to $14.00 an hour. 

With no other business Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore adjourned the meeting. 

  


